Tackling Racism Taskforce

A public summary of the Tackling Racism Taskforce's meeting held on 13 July 2020.

The Tackling Racism Taskforce held its second meeting on 13 July 2020. The key focus of this meeting was on **staffing**.

At the beginning of the discussion, elected Members listened to the experiences of BAME staff working for the City of London Corporation in smaller "breakout rooms" to help provide context to the discussion. As a whole group, many ideas were discussed as to what initiatives could be put in place to improve diversity of the workforce and to enable a better sense of inclusion for BAME employees.

Some of the key recommendations that came out of the discussion were as follows:-

- To introduce anonymised recruitment across the board (not just at senior levels)
- To develop mentoring and reverse mentoring schemes
- To ensure that all departments allocate budgets for all employees to access for their personal development (this is separate from and in addition to budgets for professional and technical training)
- To provide and define a "safe space" for staff and provide clarity on the terms of reference(s) for meetings convened to discuss tackling racism with staff
- To train key individuals across the organisation who will provide support and guidance for staff on an individual and confidential basis
- To support work experience programmes with schools and young adults
- To update HR policies on harassment and bullying
- To consider how the diversity of the City Corporation's leadership (especially Members) may impact on a culture of inclusion
- To consider how the City Corporation could better collect and publish data and information on diversity of its workforce at all levels.

These recommendations will now be formalised by the Taskforce at its next meeting and, following approvals from the Establishment Committee and the Policy and Resources Committee, will be progressed by the HR department.

In addition, the Taskforce agreed to adopt the Equalities and Human Rights Commission's definition of racism as "when you are treated differently because of your race in one of the situations covered by the Equality Act. The treatment could be a one-off action or as a result of a rule or policy based on race. It doesn't have to be intentional to be unlawful."

The Taskforce briefly discussed some of the recommendations that were not implemented from the Members Diversity working Party, including the subject of pay to remove barriers for individuals of diverse groups, who may be considering standing for election. Whilst it was felt that Member remuneration was an important matter to discuss at an early opportunity, the majority of the Taskforce felt that a more urgent aspect of the Taskforce's workstreams should be to engage with current debates

surrounding the viability of historic landmarks and street names that are associated with Britain's role in the slave trade, colonial history and historic racist acts, and consider those landmarks and street names under the jurisdiction of the City of London Corporation. A report on this matter will be coming to the next meeting of the Taskforce for consideration.

For any enquiries to the Tackling Racism Taskforce, please contact emma.cunnington@cityoflondon.gov.uk